6th July

Summer term 2018



Message from the Head

As we get closer to the end of term there is so much going on so please read the newsletter carefully. I want to start by saying a huge thank to the lovely FONS ladies who have worked so hard to organise the Summer Fayre. It takes a lot of organisation and would not happen without everything that goes on behind the scenes. Thank you also to the staff for helping out and running stalls and to Miss Gambie for organising the dog show for us. This year the FONS team have raised £300 for our school library and the children are delighted with the new books. They have donated £200 to pay for excursions for Year 6 children on the London trip. They have given all classes some money to buy something for the classroom to benefit the children and they will pay for the end of year hoodies for our Year 6 leavers. As a school, we are very grateful for their financial support as school budgets are so tight.

The summer show is nearly upon us! It will take place on Wednesday 11th July and you need tickets. Can I just warn you that there will be some strobe lighting and during one section, the children have masks. This could be a little scary for younger children so please come to the dress rehearsal on the 10th if you have any concerns. Thank you so much for your contributions. We will be spending the money on our stage lights, which are in need of some serious maintenance work!

Summer show information

Tuesday 10th July, 9am - dress rehearsal (parents with young children).

Wednesday 11th July, 1.30pm and 5.15pm.

Tickets are available online - two per family for £5 or single tickets for £2.50. (Free for dress rehearsal)



Sun safety

We have been very spoilt with the gorgeous cloudless skies and brilliant sunshine and the forecast is looking set for more sunshine. Please ensure your child has sun cream on every day before coming to school to protect their skin while outside. They also need to wear a sunhat every day.



Attendance stars this week

Year 4 with 97.1%

Newlyn sport

Football

Our girls' football team played their first match away at Nancledra. They played gallantly despite suffering a defeat at the hands/feet of more experienced opponents.



Swimming gala

Well done to our Newlyn swimmers who went to the Penwith Development Gala at St Marys RC.

Rounders

Awesome rounders matches last week when the mighty Newlyn defeated St Uny 14 runs to 11.5 and then Pensans 9 to 6.

Rugby

The tag rugby team represented Newlyn School at the Cornwall Games and played in three games.



Making the most of the great outdoors





Year 3 writing poetry under the trees in Bluebell Dell.

Year 1 photographing and identifying wild flowers

PolliNation Project

David Kilner from the PolliNation Project visited Newlyn this week to deliver some wonderful plants and to work with children. He and Miss Perry worked with children from several classes who found five different species of bee and saw the bright emerald thick legged flower beetle. A wonderful project for our children to be part of.





Library update

There are 250 brand new books in our library thanks to your support with fundraising and a little help from our wonderful benefactor Peter Mahoney.

PLEASE NOTE: WE WILL CLOSE AT 1PM ON THE LAST DAY OF THE SUMMER TERM TUESDAY 24TH JULY.

